Starlight Ranch Mobile Homeowners’ Association
					Monthly Board Meeting
August 9, 2023


Call to Order
Starlight Ranch HOA Board of Directors Meeting was held on Wednesday, August 9, 2023 at the front clubhouse.  Curt Delong President opened the meeting at 6:00 p.m. All present recited the Pledge of Allegiance. Roll call was taken by Curt. The board members present were Curt DeLong-President, Dawn Hughes-Vice President, Mary Rivera-Secretary, Georgia Moffat-Treasurer, Albert Erdmann-Director and Roger Herbert-Director. Estelle Deneumoustier-Director was absent.

Approval of Minutes:
Secretary Rivera read the minutes from the monthly board meeting held on July 12, 2023. A motion was made by Albert to accept the minutes as read, second for approval by Roger. All in favor, motion carried.

Secretary Rivera read the minutes from the Town Hall Meeting on August 5, 2023.  A motion was made by Albert to accept the Town Hall minutes as read, second for approval by Roger. All in favor, motion carried. 

Financial Report:
Georgia read Financial Report for July, 2023. All account balances were read. The total was $14,662.10. A motion was made by Roger to accept the Financial Report as read, second for approval by Mary.  All in favor, motion carried.

Activity Report:
Georgia read the activity minutes from the August activity meeting.  A reminder of the quarterly budget of $50 is in place for decorations were read. A motion was made by Roger to accept the Activity Report as read, second for approval by Dawn. All in favor, motion carried. 

New Business:
· Curt announced resident Iris Perez donated $100. 00 to the HOA to use for any resident who has a financial hardship and would like to join the HOA.  
· Curt discussed how the HOA lost our computer equipment due to flooding during Hurricane Ian last September. Jim Henley donated a computer to the HOA and we just need a new monitor.  A motion was made by Roger to approve $50 expenditure for a new computer monitor, second for approval by Mary. All in favor, motion carried.
· [bookmark: _GoBack]Albert updated the board regarding ELS having any changes to our Prospectus through the DBPR. Albert stated nothing has changed. Albert finally received a written response from the DBPR. It was the same as what was received from ELS. 
· Curt announced the Town Hall with our elected officials will be Monday August 14th from 2 – 3:30 PM. It was suggested by the Congressman’s office to keep the date & time under wraps due to managements prior shenanigans. An agenda was read and passed out for upcoming meeting.
· Georgia brought up some residents are asking for a spring date for a community yard sale. All agreed to have the yard sale in February of 2024. Date to be determined.

A motion was by Roger to adjourn the meeting, second for approval by Georgia. All in favor, motion carried. Meeting adjourned at 6:55 PM.

Next meeting September 13, 2023 at 6:00 PM
